OTTAWA BOOSTER CLUB MEETING

September 13, 2017

President Susie Walsh called the meeting to order with 42members in attendance. The minutes were read and approved by Sandy Shreve and Patti Mezel. Three letters of correspondence received from Makenna Curtis, Andrew Felty, and Maggie Landers were read aloud. The treasurer's report was reported. It was approved and seconded by Mollie Nagle and Lori Jodts. A special presentation given by Pirate Nation committee members, Erin Byrd, Pamela Cronkright, and Ashley Carls, explaining their mission and how they are looking forward to working with the OHS Booster Club members promoting pride in all things OHS.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

PIRATE CHEST (Lori Jodts, Susan Curtis, Julie Angus) The tickets are being sold now and being turned in for the drawings that will be held on September 29 at the varsity football game. Invites were sent out to the donating business for the VIP tent.

PIB (Lori Madden, Debbie Heimsoth, SallyFiesel) A heartfelt thank you to Sally Fiesel and Kelly Harsted and all of their crew for another successful PIB event! The event totaled a profit of \$9,272. DVDs are still available for \$25 if you are interested. The DVD should be made available November/December. Thank you to Jamie and Ryan Wotherspoon for donating their time and efforts with the DVDs. Looking forward to 2018 as Lori Madden and Debbie Heimsoth take on chairing the event.

GOLF OUTING (Oggie Hampson) Another successful event. The golf outing showed a profit of \$1271.00. Thank you to Oggie Hampson and Sandy Shreve for coordinating.

MEMBERSHIP (Tiffany Ditchfield) There are 147 members. The cellphone card holders will be available for pick up at the home football games. One card holder will be given to family/individual membership. The membership list will be updated.

SPIRIT WEAR (Staci Horner) HOCO t-shirts will be available for pick up in cafeteria. The holiday sale will be held on December 2. Be thinking of your holiday gifts! Staci is in search for volunteers for sales at football games, basketball games, and the holiday sale. A motion was made by Lori Madden for \$160 and seconded by Tiffany Ditchfield for the purchase of a square swipe reader and a chip reader in order to offer credit card sales at the Spirit Booth.

50/50 (Lisa Fahrion) \$248 was collected at Sept. 1 football game. \$259 was collected at Sept. 8 game.

WEBSITE (Adam Lewis) Adam is looking for someone to take over management of the OHS Booster Club website.

STEAK DINNER (Lori Jodts and Carol Aubry) Mark your calendars for the Steak Dinner to be held March 10, 2018. There is a need for people to shadow Lori and Carol this year. They have children graduating in 2019 and would like to help continue our largest fundraiser.

AD REPORT (Mike Cooper) Coaches Request

Booster Club Request	Item/Service	Amount	Motion made and seconded by:
Boys and Girls track	Camera recalibrated Camera repair 16 Hurdles 8 Starting blocks 1 Pole vault pole	\$7,205.00	Mollie Nagle Julie Curtis
Girls Basketball	Travel suits	\$3,200.00	Cindy Bruck Sandy Shreve
Volleyball	Accu-Spike Trainer	\$999.00	Lori Madden Lisa Fahrion
Cheer	18 Warm ups	\$1,761.30	Jessica Haywood Mollie Nagle
Poms	25 Uniform Tops	\$1,498.75	Lori Madden Cindy Bruck
Softball	Foul ball poles	\$2,111.83	Laerico Cunha Lisa Fahrion
Choir	Trophies	\$940.00	Steve Haywood Jackie Stevenson
Mr. Cooper	Soccer uniforms Boys Basketball uniforms Baseball uniforms	\$6,000.00	Lori Jodts Tiffany Ditchfield
Mr. Cooper	HUDL Subscription 1 year (1/2 of fee)	\$1,500.00	Jeff Lundy Staci Horner
Mr. Cooper	Whitney Field	\$10,000.00	Jeff Lundy Patti Mezel 1 oppose
Mr. Cooper	Electric Sign Repair	\$1,972.00	Sandy Shreve Tiffany Ditchfield

Total \$37,187.88

OLD BUSINESS

• The city of Ottawa will place two signs at the city limits identifying our accomplishment as being voted the best booster club in the nation by *Varsity Sports*. The signs will be placed at the north and south entrances to Ottawa on Rt.23.

NEW BUSINESS

- A motion was made by Lori Madden and seconded by Staci Horner for \$2000 towards purchasing a new popcorn machine.
- A motion was made by Lori Jodts and seconded by Sandy Shreve for \$300 towards HOCO decorations for the cheer and pom squads.
- A motion was made by Shane Nagle and seconded by Staci Horner for \$1000 to be given to the PIRATE NATION to continue their efforts to promote and share the positive aspects of OHS.

The meeting was adjourned and approved by Jackie Stevenson and Jeff Lundy. The next meeting will be October 11, 2017.

Respectfully submitted,

Jenny Cox